
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
March 10, 2022 

 
The Montezuma City Council met in special session at Montezuma City Hall on March 10, 2022.  The meeting was 
called to order at noon with Mayor Jacki Bolen presiding. 
 
PRESENT:  Willrich, C. Bolen, Schuur & Eichenberger  
ABSENT: Watts 
ALSO, PRESENT:  Christy Sanger, Abby Hubbard, Austin Henry & Travis Johannes 
 
Mayor J. Bolen called the meeting to order and questioned the council regarding the policies in the employee handbook 
pertaining to vacation, comp time and sick leave.  Councilmember Eichenberger stated that he does not agree with the 
city allowing employees to take last-minutes vacations but Councilmember C. Bolen clarified that sometimes that is how 
plans get made.  Mayor J. Bolen does not believe that micromanaging is the answer, but she does feel that changes 
need to be made and enforced.  A volunteer committee consisting of Austin Henry, Councilmember Schuur and City 
Clerk, Christy Sanger, will go through the handbook and report back to the council.  Any variations, additions and/or 
deletions will be discussed and will require approval by the Montezuma City Council and the Montezuma Water Utility 
Board of Trustees.   
 
Councilmember Eichenberger made a motion to adjourn the regular session at 12:30 p.m.  It was seconded by 
Councilmember C. Bolen.  Ayes: all, Nays: none. 
 
_________________________    __________________________ 
City Clerk       Mayor 


